

1600 E South Weber Drive South Weber, UT 84405

July 2020

P: 801.479.3177 | F:801.479.0066 | www.southwebercity.com

Dear South Weber Residents,

Thanks to all of you who participated in our second round of open houses and survey for the updated General Plan. We have been working on this for well over a year now, and it will be nice to finally see the fruits of our labors. Planning Commission will search the results of the survey, make any changes to the Plan, and recommend the amended plan to the Council for final approval. We will have a public hearing on the Plan and then the Council will make any final changes. Thanks to everyone for their input!



Mayor's Message

I would also like to thank Holly Williams, Tani Lynch, and Vicki Christensen for working hard to bring you Country Fair Days: Safety Edition. You will be able to participate in activities that don't involve mass gatherings. Some of the activities are the following: a golf and pickleball tournament, a sidewalk chalk art contest, a First Responders parade, a car show, an art gallery, baseball, volleyball, and much more. Please be watching for more information. The festivities will run from August 1 through August 8. Please attend if you feel comfortable participating.

With summer in full swing, construction on US-89 is ramping up. Please be patient, drive carefully, and plan extra time to arrive at your destinations. I wish you all a safe and healthy summer.

-Mayor Jo

Code Enforcement

City Ordinance requires that all door-to-door solicitors register with the City. Once they are registered with the City, they are issued on ID Badge that includes their business license number, their name, company name and contact information, and a photo of the person. If a solicitor comes to your door and they do not have a badge, please refer them to the City.

If you have problems with a solicitor, please notify the Davis County Sheriff's Department transportation, and more. Call the high-risk via their Non-Emergency Phone Number: 801-444-2280. The City notifies the Davis County Sheriff's Department after each solicitor has registered. If you have questions regarding business licenses, please contact the City Office. If you have a "NO SOLICITING" sign, it **MUST** be honored.

Family Activity Center

The FAC will be closed Saturday, July 4th.

Fall Recreation Sports Registrations are now open.

Baseball and Girl's Softball clinics are going on now. Check out our Facebook page @ South Weber Family Activity Center and Instagram @ Southweberrec fac for the schedule.

Hotline & Services for High-Risk Individuals

During the pandemic, high-risk individuals follow stricter instructions because they are most likely to suffer severe illness from COVID -19. Individuals at higher risk include those age 65 and older and people of all ages with underlying medical conditions. For those who find staying safe at home challenging and need extra assistance, there is help available such as home delivered meals, medical hotline, 801-525-5050, Option 5, to access services.

Your Child has You and You have WIC!

Davis County WIC is open and providing healthy food to families. Income guidelines have increased as of July 1st. WIC is a supplemental nutrition program for women who are pregnant or just had a baby and children under the age of 5. Many services are currently provided over the phone or online. To see if you qualify, call 801-525-5010, request appointment online at http:// bit.ly/WICAppt or go visit their website at www.daviscountyutah.gov/health.

WIC is an equal opportunity provider.

Report a Problem

Need to report a problem in your neighborhood? Please send in a Citizen's Request by going to our website. This will help the City keep track of all of your requests and the time it takes us to resolve them!

Council Corner

Hello South Weberites! It is my pleasure to be able to address you all in our second installment of "Council Corner". My name is Hayley Alberts. A little background on me: I grew up in the small community of West Weber. I attended Fremont High School (go Silver Wolves!) and Snow College where, as crazy as it may seem, I developed a great love for Ephraim and Sanpete County. After Snow, I attended Weber State University.

I met my husband at Walmart (you can find anything at Walmart) and have been married for 15 years. He grew up in South Weber and we were excited to be able to move here 8 years ago. We have 4 amazing kids. Our family loves everything outdoors; boating, camping, hiking and ATV riding—but only when it's warm. I don't "do" winter well and freeze all season long. I am a huge Taylor Swift fan (a Swiftie), a country girl at heart and I believe whoever mixed chocolate and peanut butter together should win a Nobel Peace Prize—it sure keeps the peace at my house often.

I am the chair of the Public Relations Committee. This is a new committee that works to better inform our residents about going-ons of the city. Through this committee we have increased our social media awareness and our city email list. We are currently underway to bring in high quality live-streaming for all our public meetings.

We have been working hard to bring you our first town hall meeting, which will be happening on July 7th to discuss Fiber. I would like to thank our Municipal Utilities committee, comprising of Councilman Winsor and Councilman Halverson who will be on hand to answer questions. We plan to continue to bring town hall style meetings to you a number of times each year and hope you will take this opportunity to speak with your elected representatives.

Additionally, we are working to begin doing a video series highlighting each of the departments in the city. These videos will share interesting information, help you get to know who works for this beautiful city of ours and answer some common questions that come our way. Look for them soon on the city's website and Youtube channel!

If you have not already done so, I hope that you will sign up for the email list from the city's website. This will help keep you informed on pertinent information about the city's happenings. Tune in next month for Council Corner where you will hear from Councilman Halverson.



Lisa Smith

We would like you to meet Lisa Smith, our City Recorder. Lisa has worked for South Weber City for 3 years now, although she worked in South Ogden with one of our former City Managers, Matt Dixon, for almost 10 years.

"I was born at the original Dee Hospital many years ago. I lived at times in Iowa, Nevada, and California. I graduated from Bonneville and after a year at Weber State College, earned a degree from University of California, Davis. I have been married to my gregarious husband Lynn for 30 years and we have lived in Roy for 27 years. We have 4 children (3 girls and 1 boy) ranging from 29 to 17. We haven't been blessed with grandchildren yet, but I get to work with children at our church and that is a joy. Our oldest daughter recently moved to Kansas City, Missouri. The other 3 all live in Roy."

As City Recorder, Lisa has quite a few responsibilities. These include assisting the City Council by preparing and posting agendas and packets, and making sure the recorded meetings and approved minutes get posted. She is also in charge of managing the City records and answering requests for records. Lisa is a notary which is a service the City offers for free for all residents. She is also operating as the Court Clerk so she processes citations, arranges hearings, and enters court minutes.

When asked what her favorite part about working for the City was, Lisa says, "Working here is a challenge that keeps me on my toes. I have changed job descriptions several times within my 3 years. I am constantly learning and adapting. We have great staff and elected officials so I enjoy the people. I am lucky enough to have 3 supervisors over my various duties and they are all fabulous."

When Lisa isn't working, she loves reading, playing board games, and playing piano.

Subscribe to Our Email List

Want to know what's going on in the City? The best way to stay connected with us is by subscribing to our email list! Visit our website at www.southwebercity.com and get started!

Check Out Our YouTube Channel!

Have you heard? We are now live streaming all of our public meetings! Visit our website to subscribe!

Connect with Us!

Did you know the City has a Facebook page AND a Twitter Page? Go give us a follow to stay up-to-date on everything city related!

IS FIBER IN SOUTH WEBER'S FUTURE?

YOU HAVE HEARD ABOUT IT. YOU HAVE WONDERED ABOUT IT. YOU HAVE QUESTIONS ABOUT IT.

TOWN HALL MEETING

The meeting will include information about what fiber is, how it works, what impact it would have on citizens and other options that may be available. The intent of this meeting is to address questions and concerns, no decisions have been or will be made at this time.

Members of the council will then answer questions from the public.

JULY 7TH, 2020 7 PM LOCATION TO BE ANNOUNCED